G
WOODMOOR

Water & Sanitation District No. 1

P O. Box 1407 » Monument, Colorado 80132
Phone (719) 488-2525 » Fax (719) 488-2530

December 3, 2020

To: PT Cloverleaf, LLC

Attn: Joseph W. DesJardin, P.E.
1864 Woodmoor Drive, Suite 100
Monument, CO 80132

RE: Cloverleaf Metropolitan District
Proposed Development - Cloverleaf Subdivision

Dear Mr. DesJardin:

The Woodmoor Water and Sanitation District No. 1 (WWSD) has reviewed a draft
service plan for the formation of new Metropolitan District which, if approved, would
create overlapping jurisdictions within the development proposed. After reviewing the
draft service plan, it’s clear that the Cloverleaf Metropolitan District does not intend, nor
is it seeking to provide water and sanitary sewer services (Ref: Paragraph IIL.D). In
addition, it’s clear that those services are to be provided by WWSD. WWSD has
informed PT Cloverleaf (PT) that it will not be financing or constructing any capital
facilities for the Cloverleaf development including, but not limited to; water mains,
sanitary sewer mains, service laterals, lift stations, etc. necessary to serve the
development. WWSD understands that this is why PT is seeking to organize the
Cloverleaf Metropolitan District. Please note that pursuant to WWSD rules and
regulations, water and sanitary sewer infrastructure is required to be transferred to
WWSD free and clear of any liens or encumbrances prior to services commencing.

If you should have any questions or need further assistance, please contact me.
Sincerely, }

Jessie J. Shaffer

District Manager

Cc: Dan LaFontaine — Operations Superintendent
Ariel Hacker — District Engineer
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